
21 January 2013

Mi. Oleg O. Demidov 
Deputy Director
Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation 
Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation

Dear Mr. Demidov,

Thank you for your letter dated 24 December 2012 concerning the code 
share agreement between Japan Airlines (JAI.) and Siberia Airlines (S7).

I would like to inform you that we have received the application from 
JAL and S7, and are in the process of approval of the code-share operations 
between those airlines, which will be granted after taking necessary procedures.

We believe the Russian Federation and Japan will continue a good 
co-operation and would like to enhance the aviation relationship between our 
two countries.

Sincerely yours,

Hiroshi Narahira 
Assistant Vice Minister
for International Affairs and International Aviation 
Minister's Secretariat
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21 January 201Я

Mr. Oleg Demidov 
I )eputy Director
Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation 
Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation

Dear Mr. Demidov,

Civil Aviation Bureau of Ministry of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism of 
Japan presents its compliments to the Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation of 
the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation and has the honor to inform that 
Japan Airlines Co., Ltd (JAL) as the designated airline of Japan has a plan to 
commence new services into Khabarovsk and Vladivostok form Narita as a marketing 
airline, under code-sharing arrangements with Siberia Airlines from 29 January 2013.

In accordance with Attachment C, ANNEX 1, sub-paragraph 1.(2) of the Record of 
Discussion (ROD) between the aeronautical authorities of the Russian Federation and 
Japan signed on 29 November 2011, I would like to inform you that Khabarovsk and 
Vladivostok has been specified as two (2) of the points out of “ten (10) points in the 
Russian Federation except Moscow to be specified later".

I trust that this expansion of services by operators of the Russian Federation and 
Japan will enhance the cooperation between our two authorities and strengthen 
economic tights between our two countries.

Sincerely yours,

Hir'oshi Narahira 
Assistant Vice Minister
for International Affairs and International Aviation 
Minister’s Secretariat


